STLNA Liaison Report to IEEE SWG - September 2004

The meeting was held at 6:00pm on Sunday, 19th September 2004, in Tucson, AZ, with 6 members and several guests in attendance.


Some important constitutional changes have been made to the organization, now known as the Short-Circuit Testing Liaison of the Nations of the Americas. This change now allows entry of testing organizations from South America, beyond the original boundaries of NAFTA.

S & C Electric has been approved as a new member of the committee, and two other testing organizations have been recommended for membership consideration in 2005.

A new officer position, Technical Liaison Director, has been established, relieving the Chairman of responsibilities for the preparation and attendance at the STL Technical Committee meetings. Mr. Marcel Fortin will serve as Chairman in 2005; Mr. Nigel McQuin will serve as the Technical Liaison Director.

On technical matters, STLNA will continue to provide support for the following testing related issues currently being considered in the standards development process.

1. The restoration of the harmonized lightning impulse test procedure of 3 * 9, which was established in 1994 between the IEEE-SWG and IEC-17A committees. This effort will support the parallel activity of the USNC to IEC TC17A for revisions to documents 62271-1 and 62271-100, both currently under revision.

2. The adoption of the text and radiation dose levels currently in ANSI/NEMA C37.85, regarding the dielectric testing of vacuum interrupters in test laboratories and production test facilities. This effort will support the parallel activity of the USNC to IEC TC17A for revisions to document 62271-1 which is currently under revision.

3. The preparation of the revised STL guide to IEC 60282-1, HV current limiting fuses, following the recent publication of the new IEC standard.

Under old business the following items were covered:-

1. The high voltage divider project, both 60 Hz and impulse waveform, continue to be coordinated with HVTT, with imminent resolution of project delays.

2. An implementation plan is being developed for the high-current reference round-robin project, again with the assistance of UL, for action in late 2005. 

The meeting was closed at 8:30 pm.
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